NORTH MUSKEGON PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Board of Education Regular Meeting MS/HS Library January 8, 2024

APPROVED MINUTES

Vice-President, Carolyn Nedeau, called the Regular Board meeting of the North Muskegon Board of Education to order at 6:00 p.m.

PRESENT: W. Meier, B. Scheerer, C. Nedeau, L. Winter, M. Moulton and S. Burmeister

ABSENT: S. Bliss

OTHERS PRESENT

C. Babcock, K. Hall, Jon Allen, Jenn Schultz, Ashley Westerlund, Paul Henderson, CJ Bennett, Carlie Bishop, and Lindsey Bentley-Kittel

Consent Agenda

It was moved by S. Burmeister, seconded by L. Winter to approve the consent agenda. Motion approved by all present board members.

Public Comments

None

Committee Reports

Policy Committee – the committee met to go over all the legal updates

New Business

1.08.24 - 564 - Approval of 2024 Meeting Schedule

It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by S. Burmeister to approve the 2024 Meeting Schedule as presented. Motion approved by all board members.

1.08.24 - 565 - 1st Reading of November 2023 Policy Updates – Legal changes to Policies relative to Negotiations

First reading, all board members will review and contact Dr. Babcock with any questions or changes prior to January 22 meeting.

1.08.24 - 566 - Approval of Preliminary Qualification Application

It was moved by W. Meier, supported by B. Scheerer to approve the Preliminary Qualification Application as presented. Motion approved by all board members.

1.08.24 - 567 - Approval of Hiring Carlie Bishop - Social Studies 6-12

It was moved by L. Winter, supported by M. Moulton to approve the Hiring of Carlie Bishop as presented. Motion approved by all board members.

Board Comments

- **S. Burmeister –** Susan thanked everyone and appreciates everyone on the board.
- **W. Meier** Will thanked everyone for their kind words and Mary's years serving as a board leader. Thank you to Steve and all the board members for their new leadership roles.
- **B. Scheerer** Ben thanked Mary and Will for their many years as board leaders.
- **M. Moulton** Mary thanked Will for all his years leading the board and welcomed Carlie to NM staff. Welcome 2024. Thank you to everyone for taking on the new board responsibilities, very excited for 2024.
- **L. Winter** Lisa welcomed Carlie. Lisa thanked Mary and Will for all their years leading the board. Thank you to the Crisis Team for all your work.
- **C. Nedeau –** Carolyn welcomed Carlie to NM and congratulations. Also, congratulations and thank you to Steve for his new leadership role.
- **C. Babcock** Curt thanked Will for all his years leading the Board. Curt appreciates your leadership and is looking forward to working closer with Steve.

Adjournment

With there being no further business before the Board of Education, Carolyn Nedeau, Vice-President, adjourned the meeting at 6:14 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Kristie Hall, Recording Secretary Lisa Winter, Secretary Board of Education